
Report of the Shirley/Papanui Community Board to the Council meeting of 31 August 2006 

9. CHAIRPERSON’S AND BOARD MEMBERS’ INFORMATION EXCHANGE  
 
 Board members were given an opportunity to provide an update on recent community 

activities/Council issues. 
 
 Having been advised it was Stuart Woods’ last meeting as the Board’s Senior Liaison Officer for 

Transport & City Streets matters, the Chairperson formally acknowledged the contributions that Stuart 
had made in assisting the Board to achieve good outcomes for the Shirley/Papanui community.  
Stuart was congratulated on his ability to remain calm under fire – as evidenced by the many 
contentious issues he had dealt with on behalf of the Board. 

 
 The Board wished Stuart well in his future endeavours with the Council, and welcomed 

Peter McDonald as its Liaison Officer for Transport & City Streets issues. 
 
 

Note
Please refer to the Council's minutes for the decision


